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Change in the Maximum Amount of Insurance Coverage  
In the Case Where a Certain Period of Time Has Passed Since Enrollment

JAPAN POST INSURANCE Co., Ltd. (Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo; Masami Ishii, Director and 
President, CEO, Representative Executive Officer; hereinafter the “Company”) hereby 
announces that the Company is scheduled, pursuant to the Cabinet Order on Partial Revision 
of the Order for Enforcement of the Postal Service Privatization Act promulgated on March 25, 
to change the maximum amount of insurance coverage as follows from April 1, the 
enforcement date of the Order. 

While this change in the maximum amount of insurance coverage is expected to have 
minimal impact on the Company’s business results, an announcement will be made promptly 
if any event occurs that require disclosure.  

1. Outline of the change in the maximum amount of insurance coverage 
For those insured persons between the ages of 20 and 55, who have been insured for a 

certain period of time (i.e. four years), the upper limit of the amount deducted from the 
insurance amount will be changed from the current ¥3.00 million to ¥10.00 million in 
calculating the maximum amount of insurance coverage. As a result, the maximum 
coverage amount in aggregate will amount to ¥20.00 million per insured person. 

* Ages contained in the above chart are 
calculated based on Western-style system. 



2. Date of change in the maximum amount of insurance coverage 

Friday, April 1, 2016 

3. Notes 

(1) Even if insured individuals fall between the ages of 20 and 55, unless they have been 
previously insured for a period of four years, they cannot be insured for an amount 
exceeding ¥10.00 million in aggregate. 

(2) This change is to revise the maximum amount of insurance coverage in aggregate of the 

basic insurance policy (excluding annuity insurance). There will be no change to the 

maximum amount of insurance coverage for riders (¥10.00 million in aggregate) and the 

maximum amount of insurance coverage per insurance policy (¥10.00 million). 


